
14th September 2023 

Principal’s Message What’s On… 

September 
15th Last Day of Term 3  
 Students will be 
 dismissed at 2.30pm  
 The Office will close at 
 3pm. 
October 
2nd First Day of Term 4 
 
5th Monash-Waverley 
 Division Athletics - Bill 
 Sewart Athletics Track 
 
9th Monash-Waverley 
 Division Finals 
 Hotshots Girls 
 Tennis - Notting Hill/
 Pinewood Tennis Club 
 Glen Waverley 
 
9th-20th  Swimming Program 
 Swimworld Springvale
 Prep and Year 1 classes 
 
10th Monash-Waverley 
 División Mixed 
 Volleyball Finals - State 
 Volleyball Centre 
 Dandenong 
 
12th Monash-Waverley 
 Division Cricket Finals - 
 Capital Reserve Glen 
 Waverley 
 
23rd-3rd Nov  Swimming 
 Program Swimworld 
 Springvale Year 2 & 4 
 classes, 5C,5J,5D 
 
30th-1st November  
 Year 3 Camp - Phillip 
 Island Adventure 
 Resort 
 
November 
13th-24th Nov  Swimming 
 Program Swimworld 
 Springvale Year 3 & 6 
 classes, 5M,5MT,5T 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 
THANKS PARENTS CLUB 
Many thanks to our enthusiastic Parents Club for their dedicated work this 
term in raising funds for outdoor school ground, student seating and concrete 
game markings for some of the pathways.  
The Parents Club also organised a ‘sausage sizzle’ to celebrate Footy Day today, 
cooking over 700 sausages that had been ordered through the QKR app! Thanks to 
the many parents who came along to assist the BBQ team with the cooking of 
sausages.  The PC also organised the school raffle ticket prizes to be drawn at the 
school on Thursday afternoon. Many thanks Parents Club for your ongoing 
commitment to the school and its students. 

FOOTY DAY 
Many students participated in a fabulous day of footy activities on Thursday. Staff 
and students arrived at school wearing their favourite footy colours. Thanks, to our 
PE teachers, Mr Tom Hatjidimtriu and Mr Luke Allen for organising the footy day 
activities for the students on the sports ground today. We all had a lot of fun!  
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TERM 4 
Term 4 looks to be a very busy and exciting term for the 
students. Students have the Year 3 and Year 5 camps to look forward to. 
Our whole school Swimming Program commences in October and the Year 6 Graduation event is 
occurring on 14th December. There are also year level excursions and incursions planned for the term. 
 
LAST DAY OF TERM – FRIDAY 15 September - 2:30PM FINISH  
Term 3 will conclude on Friday 15th September at 2.30pm.  
Our final whole school assembly will be held via TEAMs at 9.15am. Please remember to collect your child/
children at 2.30pm or book them into the after-school care program OSHClub.  
 
I look forward to seeing everyone on Monday 2nd October.  Wishing everyone a safe and happy end of 
term break. 
 
Karen Jenkin 
Principal 



Bonjour tout le monde, 
 
THIS WEEK 

Let’s see what the junior school have been up to in their French lessons this week!  

 
Prep have been introduced to body parts and have had so much fun learning the French version of head,        
shoulders, knees and toes (tête, épaules, genoux et pieds) All of the students had their own whiteboard and    
marker. We spun the wheel and whatever body part came up in French, we drew it. We laughed so much at the 
funny people that we created.  
 
Year 1’s have completed their zoo project and were busy practising their sentences to record for Seesaw. They 
can’t wait to share their learning with their parents’ early next term. So much effort and time has been put into 
this project throughout the term.  
 
Year 2 have been learning all about ‘les 5 sens’ which is the 5 senses. After singing a new song to learn the         
vocabulary, we then went outside in the sunshine to use our senses. We walked with a friend and used the below        
sentence starters. 
 
Je vois….     I see 
J’entend…  I hear 
Je touche… I touch 
Je sens…     I smell 
Je goûte..    I taste 
 
This could be a fun thing to do as a family to keep learning French over the  
holidays. 
 
Bonne vacance! 
 
Mademoiselle Cowie & Madame Slade 
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STUDENT OF THE WEEK  
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‘Term 3 House Competitions!’  
House Competitions throughout term 3 were filled with challenges and games for 
the students. We are so proud of the students and the effort they put into        
supporting their houses!  
We are finally happy to announce the winners of the OSHClub House Competition 
is DAMPIER!  
Congratulations Dampier!  

 
‘Global Kids’  
This week’s country of celebration was India! We celebrated by eating some   
Banana cakes and played some group tug of war! We also played some soccer 
and got creative with pasta artwork. Over the term OSHClub celebrated so many 
different counties and cultures. The students were able to feast on some          
traditional foods from each country and learnt some fun facts each Monday!  

 
HOLIDAY PROGRAM!  
Holidays are less than a week away! If you haven’t made any plans for the holidays, 
OSHClub still has some spots open for bookings! We have some amazing activities 
planned throughout the two weeks!!  
 
Bookings are open, we run our days from 7:15am to 6pm. You can drop off and pick 
up anytime in between these hours!  
 

In the first week of holidays, we have an awesome excursion planned on Wednesday 20th, 
the students at OSHClub will be making a trip to Waverley Park to become an AFL superstar! 
We may even have a few special appearances from the Hawthorn Club!  
 
If AFL is not something you or your children are interested in, in Week 

2 OSHClub is having a crazy creative incursion all about Lego! Tuesday the 26th is going 
to be jam packed with everything Lego!  
 
If Lego and AFL are not quite what you are interested in, we have loads more themed 
days planned for your children! Please come and see us If you have any questions!  
 
EARLY FINISH – FRIDAY 15TH SEPTEMBER 2:30PM BOOK NOW! 
 
 
We hope everyone has had a wonderful term 3 and that everyone has a safe and amazing school holidays! 
See everyone back in term 4!  
 
 
Pinewood OSHCLUB Team 
Email: pinewood@oshclub.com.au 
Mobile: 0409 906 462 
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